Freemasonry and Lord Lieutenancies Partnership Fund
The PGM’s Fund (now renamed WR Community Fund) was established in 1986 as a fund through which Lodges and/or RA Chapters could apply for grants to be awarded to worthy non-masonic charitable organisations within our communities. The scheme worked very well but it was always felt that there were a number of worthy organisations that needed assistance but were not being identified. In 2019 discussions were held with the Lord Lieutenancy of South Yorkshire to create a partnership for them to identify suitable charitable organisations within the county in need of financial assistance with the freemasons of Yorkshire West Riding providing funds from West Riding Masonic Charities Limited. The scheme began in 2020 and was also joined with the Lord Lieutenancy of West Yorkshire later the same year. The partnership has been running for 5 years with the vast majority of awards going to beneficiaries not previously identified by Lodges / RA Chapters. Discussions are currently underway with the Lord Lieutenant of North Yorkshire to include that element of North Yorkshire that was part of the West Riding of Yorkshire.
